C3YLA Board Meeting February 2016

Attendees: Tom Smith , Chuck Friedbauer, Henry Whitney, Jackie Christensen, Scott Cater, Tom Kelley, Chris Kaufmann, Tom Reesor, Jon Junker,  Guy Grindberg, Dan Pierre, Gregg Holcomb

Absent: Chad Bjugan

Guest(s): Rachel Aiken/Chan Girls Coach; Laura Hunt/Chaska Girls Coach

Review of last month's meeting minutes: approved

Box Update: Moving forward with Homegrown Lacrosse league for box. U11, U13, U15 teams are confirmed.  Coaches for box: U11 and U15 are confirmed.  U13 still needs a coach.  Chris will reach out to some of the families and see if there is interest.

Chan Girls Lacrosse request: Team owned backpacks for the team.  These will stay with the program going forward.  May 11th is Chan girls youth night.  Rachael would like to have either an exhibit for the youth girls. She will look into holding a free 'open house' girls clinic as part of the volunteer requirement.  Motion to approve: Guy Grindberg. Tom Kelley 2nd. Motion: Approved. $1549 to be paid to BSN. 

Chaska Girls Lacrosse request: They are looking for funds for a video camera for the team. Cost of the camera: $1149.  Motion to approve: Henry Whitney; Dan Pierre 2nd.  Motion: Approved.

Spring/Summer Season: U15 has 31 signed up for Spring/Summer and 10 for summer only.  There were five 'play down' requests across all of the leagues.  The board considered many different solutions to the number of play down requests.  Further research into ‘play down’ requests was sought and the Board voted to follow the US Lacrosse 2016 Rule for Boys Youth, which states:
US Lacrosse discourages, but does not prohibit, a player eligible to play on a younger age division team, ‘playing up’ to play on an older age division team, within a 24 month age spread. However, in no situation, may a player ‘play down’ below his appropriate age level.  (C3YLA also does not allow ‘playing up’).

The Board voted unanimously to follow US Lacrosse guidance and not allow ‘playing down’. 
Fields: Pioneer West, (2) Victoria, (2) CHS high school, Chan Upper Turf, Chaska Town Course field. 

CCC training: Tue/Thurs 4:30-6:30 are secured, however, we do not have any volunteers to run the spring clinic.  Box teams will look to use the times for practice.  Communications will be sent out tomorrow to all box teams to see if they can use the turf for practice.  The board will cancel the time at spring break and April. 

Uniforms: Only 8 people have not responded to the request for sizes.  Dan will send in the order to Lavin by the end of the week to meet our season start time.  Scott/Chad are still working on the girls uniforms.  They are working with Lavin to get these completed. 

Financial update: $43,306 in checking; $6923 High School Donation Account; $40,025 in Reserve account; $72722 in PayPal account.  Chanhassen High School and Chaska High School continue to have separate accounts within C3YLA.  $11,946 in Chanhassen High School account; $15,782 in Chaska High School account. The transition from Chuck to Tom as the official Treasurer is continuing.  Bank signatures were updated and on file.  The board will start to discuss capital equipment opportunities. 


Equipment Update:  

STX NCAA Flat bottom bar goals 4x400.00 





1,600.00T

Eraser Complete Stick 5x69.99 






349.95T

Mens Whiteboard 3x17.99 






53.97T

Maverik Duffel Bag 3x49.99 






149.97T

Lavin Ball bag 3x0.00 







0.00T

Clear TPC2 Throat guard 8x26.99 






215.92T

STX Cell 100 Chest protector 1S 2M 1L 4x44.99 




179.96T

STX Contour Shin Guards 2S 2L 4x22.99 





91.96T

Cascade CS helmet-White 2x99.99 






199.98T

Cascade CPV-R Helmet White S/M 2x119.99 




239.98T

Women's Sultra Chest Protector 2M 1L 3x79.99 




239.97T

Women's Sultra Goalie Gloves 2M 1L 3x74.99 




224.97T

case of 120 white NOSCAE stamped balls 10x165.00 




1,650.00T

case of 120 Yellow NOSCAE stamped balls 3x165.00 




495.00T

no shipping costs

Sales Tax 7.325% 








416.91

Total









$6108.54
Additional items needed: replacement parts for the fence, mouth guards, air horns. 

Volunteer event: 8 people to string nets; 2 people for equipment bags/first aid kits. 

CHA Lax tournament: The Board has decided to cancel the tournament as there were no volunteers to lead the effort.  Tournament options will be reviewed next year. 
Reviewed the Girls Lacrosse presentation.

Spring and Summer Coaches: We are looking pretty good for spring/summer lacrosse coaching at all levels.
